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OCTOBER  2016  

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT – Dwain Stadie 

 

 
 

Hello Members, 

 

   The start of the new snowmobile season is here. I know the weather is still rather nice, but the nights are 

cooling down and as I write this I hear there is frost warning for north central Minnesota. Club, region and state 

meetings have started. And the fall is loaded with snowmobile events, which are listed in this newsletter, 

   The biggest news on trails is the club’s RTP (Recreational Trails Program) grant has been approved. This 

grant will fund 80% of our future groomers cost. The other 20% of funding will come from a STEF 

(Snowmobile Trail Establishment Fund) grant which were still waiting on. No decision on the STEF yet due to 

the State of Illinois lack of a budget. There’s not enough space to write about my opinion on that here. Contact 

your law makers and encourage them to pass a budget. 

   The club again this year has a fund raiser, we are selling raffle tickets same as in the past. Only 700 tickets 

sold at a cost of $10.00 each, with 3 prizes being given away, First prize $2000.00, 2
nd

 prize $200.00 and 3
rd

 

prize of $100.00. Contact Scott or Becky Haseman at 847-683-1938 to get your tickets. Remember sell 20 

tickets and get a free club membership. 

   The club’s SEP (Student Education Program) class is coming up Saturday November 12
th

. Contact Genice 

Brettschneider at 847-987-3986 or Linda Gustafson at 847-683-2671 to get signed up. Remember not only do 

kids between 12 and 16 need a SEP card to ride, but anyone born after 1-1-1985 in Wisconsin needs a SEP card 

to ride in that state and 12-31-1976 in Minnesota to ride in that state. So make sure to take a SEP class so you 

have your card when it’s time to ride.  

   Check out the newsletter it’s filled with club information. You can also check out the club on Facebook and 

soon on the new web page being worked on by Mike Reid, with help from Chris Moore and Jeff Meindl. . Make 

sure Chris has your email information so we can contact you with any other information that comes up. 

 

Hope To See Ta At The Next Club Meeting or Snowmobile Event. 

 

                               Dwain “Duey” Stadie
  

 

 

http://www.hampshirewhiteriders.com/


             IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Oct 2nd  Belvidere Prairie Riders Grass 

Drags/Swap Meet and Region #5  7am – 4 pm at 

The Boone County Fair Grounds in Belvidere 

Illinois.  

 

Oct 9
th

  Tri County Alliance Snow Show and Swap 

Meet at The Winnebago County Fair Grounds in 

Pecatonica Illinois 

 

Oct 14
th

 -16
th

  Milwaukee Snow Show at The 

Wisconsin State Fair Grounds in Milwaukee 

Wisconsin. 

 

Oct 22nd  Hampshire White Riders Hot Dog Roast 

and Camp Fire 7pm. at the Haseman's House 312 

Hillcrest Ave. in Hampshire Illinois 

 

Nov 4
th

 -6
th

 Illinois Association of Snowmobile 

Club's Convention hosted by Region 5 at the 

Marriott Chicago Northwest in Hoffman Estates, 

Illinois. 

 

SEP class November 12, 2016 at the Hampshire 

Township Offices 170 Mill Street Hampshire 

Illinois. For more info or to sign up call Genice 

Brettschneider 847-987-3986 or Linda 

Gustafson 847-683-2671. 

 

Hampshire White Riders Snowmobile Club 

Cash/Meat Fund Raiser November 19, 2016 at 

Corkshire Pub 172 S. State Street in beautiful down 

town Hampshire 7pm.   

 

Dec 7th Hampshire White Riders Christmas Party 

7:30pm. at Corkshire Pub in Hampshire Illinois. 

 

More information on these dates and dates of other 

events can be found on the club website 

www.hampshirewhiteriders.com or the IASC 

website www.ilsnowmobile.com.    

 

 

                 ITEMS FOR SALE 

 

           Nothing listed at this time 

 
 

 

     NEW CLUB WEBSITE COMING 
 

www.hampshirewhiteriders.com.  A new and 

improved website will be coming soon for the 

upcoming snowmobiling season. Further details will 

be available in the near future.  For now, the old site 

will remain up and not very functional.  We will 

also be introducing a new way to share photos with 

fellow members.  I’ll get all the details together and 

publish it in the next newsletter.    

 

         CLUB ITEMS FOR SALE 

 
The club items pictured below are for sale.  Club 

pins are $2.00.  Club hats are available in four 

colors (Red, Blue, Yellow and Green) for $10.00.  

Short Sleeve Tee $12-$16.  Long Sleeve Tee $15-

$19.  Sweatshirt $20-$23.  Hooded Sweatshirt $26-

$29.  Mock Turtleneck $21-$24.  Jacket (Black 

w/silver logo) $40-$45.  Contact Dwain (847-683-

0140) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

tel:847-987-3986
tel:847-683-2671
http://www.hampshirewhiteriders.com/
http://www.ilsnowmobile.com/
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          2016 Sud’s and Fun Car Show 
 

      The 36
th

 annual Suds & Fun Car Show 

was held Sunday August 14
th
 at Ralph 

Seyller Park in Hampshire. The car show is 

put on every year by the Early Times Street 

Rods car club of Hampshire, and the 

Hampshire White Riders Snowmobile Club 

has helped with the show for as long as I can 

remember. 

   The weather was perfect, Sunny, 80 

degrees, and low humidity. The beautiful 

weather made for the biggest show ever with 

708 cars entered along with all the people 

who came in at the entrance gates to see the 

show.  

   The White Riders helped the car club 

fence in the entire park on Saturday. The car 

club then let us have a food booth at the 

show on Sunday were we sold baked 

potatoes, nachos, sweet corn, pop and water. 

The car club let us set up a stand to sell our 

club’s fund raiser tickets, which was located 

in a prime location right next to the beer 

tent. The White Riders also ran one of the 

entrance gates, and helped take down all the 

fencing and poles at the end of the day on 

Sunday. 

   The car club has a 50/50, silent auction 

and auctioned off several items at the end of 

the day to raise money for some local 

charities. They had a lady who made them a 

quilt out of old t-shirts from the car shows 

over the years. I think they had shirts from 

almost every year since the show started. 

The day was a great fund raiser for the club, 

we had some nachos left but sold out of 

everything else, and that prime location for 

the selling fund raiser tickets did great also. 

   Thanks to all the club members who 

helped and made it possible, Dave Wright, 

Pete Fields, Jodi Fields, Joline Fields, Jeff 

Meindl, Fred Pease, Debbie Pease, Lisa 

Pease, Steve Gustafson, Linda Gustafson, 

Don Banke, Scott Haseman, Randi 

Haseman, Austin Haseman, Chris Moore, 

Rich Jelinek, Kathy Ciardo, Ed Hagendorn, 

Mack  Hagendorn, Jenny Jeschke, Pete Dall, 

Kevin Hansen, Ed Brettschneider, Genice 

Brettschneider, Buzz Marwig, Ally Cermak, 

Nicole Cermak, Laura Stadie, Nicole Stadie, 

Matt Stadie, and Dwain Stadie. 

   Remember it’s always the second Sunday 

in August, Lots of cars, great food, beer, ice 

cream, a DJ playing tunes, all set in a park 

full of oak trees. A great day you don’t want 

to miss. Come check it out and buy some 

food to help out the local snowmobile club. I 

hope to see you at the car show. 

 

                                    Dwain “Duey” Stadie  
 

 

 



 

 

                  TRAIL WORK 
 

We will be putting in our trails in November or as 

soon as the crops are out.  Date(s) to be announced. 

 

 

       GRASS DRAGS IN BELVIDERE 

 
Sunday Oct 2.  Workers needed 6am-6pm, Food 

Booth, at Boone County Fair Grounds (wear Region 

5 Hats) Workers Admission is $5 - refundable by 

Region, Help a couple of hours or all day,  Enjoy 

the race's, swap vendors and meet other Region 5 

Club members)  Call Dwain 847-683-0140 to help 

the club and the Region out.  

 

HWR BONFIRE / HOT DOG ROAST 
 

Snowmobile season is just around the corner.  Let’s 

kick off the 2016-2017 snowmobile season on 

Saturday, Oct. 22
nd

.  Come and swap some stories, 

discuss the new sleds, enjoy the bonfire and have a 

hot dog and some chili.  It will be at the Haseman’s, 

312 Hillcrest Ave., Hampshire, starting at 7 PM. 

 

 

ISAC 44th ANNUAL CONVENTION 2016 

 

                       
 

The HWR will be hosting the Saturday Morning 

“Experience” and need volunteers to host this event. 

Please contact Dwain if you plan on being in attendance 

and are willing to help out with this “Experience”  Note 

that the last date for the special $82.00 per night hotel 

rate is October 12
th
, so book soon if you plan on 

attending.  

 

         CASH / MEAT FUNDRAISER 

 
Nov. 19th will be here before you know it.  Tickets 

for the club’s cash fundraiser are available now.  

Contact Scott Haseman (847-683-1938) to get your 

tickets, so we will have plenty of time to get them 

all sold. 700 tickets will be available for sale this 

year. This is our number one fundraiser for the year.  

We have to get our fundraiser tickets sold to fund 

our club for this coming year.  Please do your part 

and sell some tickets.  This year’s fundraiser will 

again be a cash only payout; 1
st
 prize is $2,000, 2

nd
 

prize is $200, and 3
rd

 prize is $100.  Remember if 

you sell 20 tickets you will get this year’s 

membership free and you need to sell only 10 

tickets to get $10 off your membership.  If you plan 

to attend that night, please volunteer to sell meat 

raffle tickets (you’ll be there anyway.) 

 

             SEP CLASS 

 
Don’t forget if you know someone who needs to get 

their safety certificate call Genice Brettschneider 

(847) 683-4276 or Linda Gustafson (847) 683-2671 

for more information and to register.  Remember 

those born after Jan. 1
st
 1986, must have an SEP 

card to ride in the state of Wisconsin.  This year’s 

class will be on Nov. 12th.   

 
NEWSLETTER BY E-MAIL 

 

If I don’t have your e-mail address, please get it to me via e-

mail hampshirewhiteriders@gmail.com  or enter it on the club 

website www.hampshirewhiteriders.com where it says sign up 

to receive free periodic E-Newsletter.  If you have an e-mail 

address please help the club reduce its expenses by reducing 

the number of people on our mailing list.  I also send special 

announcements via e-mail periodically to our club members.  

In addition to the club’s five newsletters per year, I will try to 

send a short update at the beginning of each month the regular 

newsletter is not sent.  These updates will be sent during the 

snowmobile season in order to keep people better informed of 

any last minute information or changes in the club’s operation.  

These updates will only be sent via e-mail.  If you have an 

article or information you would like to see in the newsletter 

please submit them to me.  Press Secretary Chris Moore @ 

hampshirewhiteriders@gmail.com 

 

mailto:hampshirewhiteriders@gmail.com
http://www.hampshirewhiteriders.com/
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Hampshire White Riders Snowmobile Club 

in the HCCCD Parade 
    

The first full weekend in August and Hampshire’s 

Coon Creek Country Days is held, our town’s four 

day festival. Coon Creek Country Days has 

something for everyone. A carnival, petting zoo, 

pony rides, craft vendors, food & drink vendors, 

beer garden, live radio broadcasts, bands every 

night, raffles, Saturday night fireworks, Sunday 

corn boil, and a parade. Along with a pancake 

breakfast put on by the Lions club, and a 10K and 

2K run sponsored by The Park District. 

  The Coon Creek Country Days is a nonprofit 

organization. All profits are used to help The 

Hampshire/Burlington Food Pantry, Fraternal Order 

of Police/Shop with a Cop Program, Hampshire 

High School Band, Hampshire VFW, Hampshire 

American Legion, Golden Diners, and several local 

animal shelters. Besides being fun the money raised 

benefits a lot of local organizations. 

   The Hampshire White Riders Snowmobile Club 

again had float in the parade. Along with promoting 

our club we gave away over 75 lbs of candy to the 

kids, and had a great time doing it. Thanks to Dan 

Eiklor for letting our members use his shop to build 

the float. Thanks to Don Banke for the use of his 

four place snowmobile trailer and new Polaris 

snowmobile, thanks to Kevin and Leesa Hansen for 

the use of their new Arctic Cat snowmobile. Thanks 

to Pete Dall for supplying the vintage snowmobiles 

to finish out the float (Arctic Cat Kitty Cat and 

Yamaha Sno Scoot) Thanks to Dan Brettschneider 

for his truck to pull the float in the parade. 

   Thanks to everyone who worked on the float and 

was on the float in the parade. Dan Eiklor, Pete 

Fields, Kevin Hansen, Leesa Hansen, Elaine 

Pierotti, Payton Pierotti, Scott Haseman, Becky 

Haseman, Randi Haseman, Cameron Haseman, 

Austin Haseman, Dave Wright, Pete Dall, Don 

Banke, Ali Cermak, Anna Rivera, Steve Lefflerr, 

Dan Brettschneider, Serena Nicodeme, Andy 

Garcia, and Dwain Stadie.  

   When the weather is too warm to go 

snowmobiling, why not hang out with your friends, 

build a float and promote your club in the local 

parade. Also I gotta tell ya, loading up sleds on a 

float in August the smell of two cycle is so cool it 

will get your heart pumping and ready for riding. 

 

                           Dwain “Duey” Stadie 
 

 

 
 

        CLUB TRIPS SCHEDULED 

 
    January 13-16, Great Northern Motel, Mercer WI 

 

       Feburary 10- 12, Econo Lodge, Munising, MI 

 

February 13 – 16, McGowan’s Restaurant and Motel, 

Trout Lake, MI (Feb 15 overnight backpack trip with 

lodging TBD)  

 

          Exact details will be published in the next 

newsletter. 10 Rooms are being held at the Great 

Northern, 5 Rooms being held until Jan 1 at Econo 

Lodge and 3 Rooms being held until Jan 1 at 

McGowan’s.  



 

 

           MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
 

Attached you will find the club renewal form.  I am 

again asking everyone to please fill these out 

completely and legibly. Please return your 

completed form with your dues payment so I can 

make sure the information on our roster is correct.  

Dues will now be a flat $30.00 a year for either 

individual or family membership with no discount 

available any longer for paying the dues before the 

December meeting. To receive any membership 

discount, you need to get out and sell the raffle 

tickets for the club meat raffle. This is still one of 

the best values around for a snowmobile club  

 

 

 

 

membership.  Remember, with a credit card you can 

still renew on line at the clubs’ website for the time 

being but that will be changing in the near future 

with the new website, with details to follow when 

they become available.  If you have friends who 

would like to join a club, please direct them to the 

Hampshire White Riders. 
 

                    

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

                              Hampshire White Riders Wear 
 

 

Here is an order form you can use to order HWR wear from Jeff Meindl.  Please bring the order 

form to the next meeting with a check to place your order with Jeff.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Birth Announcements:   

 
Henry James Franzen, 9 pounds 13 ounces was born to Kevin and Erica Franze27th. Everyone is doing fine. 
Congratulations!   
 
 

                                                               
 

Colin Michael Wellmann, 21 inches and 7 pounds 4.4 ounces was born to Terry and Danielle Wellmann on July 

29th. Everyone is doing fine. Congratulations! 

 


